## Simpson Elementary SBDM Council

## Minutes for October 26, 2015

The Simpson Elementary SBDM Council met on October 26, 2015, at 3:45 PM in SES conference room. Those present included: Katie Caudill, Bethanne Williams, Sabrina Bowen, Abby Raines, Michael Barnum and Jana Kirchner.

The meeting was called to order by Michael Barnum, Principal. The agenda was approved by Katie Caudill with a second by Bethanne Williams.

The minutes from the September meeting were presented to the council. They were approved by Abby Raines with a second by Sabrina Bowen.

Good News Report: SES is making progress towards our reading and math goals. 1st grade has taken the STAR test and we are seeing a reduction in the Novice category. The Fall Festival was held on Friday, October 16. The silent auction brought in around \$1500. This is wonderful news considering all of the items sold were donations! As of right now SES attendance is slightly above our goal of 96%.

Budget Report: Mr. Barnum presented the council with the updated SBDM money allocation. The book fair took in over \$6000, the hospitality fund still has a few who have not paid, and we have students who are still continuing to bring in student fees. Motion was made to approve the SBDM budget by Katie Caudill with a second by Bethanne Williams.

Old Business: There were no changes that needed to be made on SBDM Policy I-V.

New Business: Council had the 1<sup>st</sup> reading of Policy VI - Instructional Practices, Policy VII - School Discipline, Policy VIII - Extracurricular Programs, Policy IX - Technology, Policy X - Program Appraisal.

Mr. Barnum informed the council of the classified position hire of Sandra Hagan as the new custodian. Her first day will be Tuesday, November 3<sup>rd</sup>.

CSIP Review – Mr. Barnum presented the council with SES Comprehensive School Improvement Plan (CSIP) for us to look over and make any changes we feel necessary. There will be a second reading at the November meeting, then it will be ready to submit by the December meeting.

Next scheduled meeting will take place on Monday, November 23rd at 3:45.

A motion to adjourn was made by Bethanne Williams and seconded by Katie Caudill.